
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for Aliceville Volunteer Fire Department and Police Department Facility 

in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding is the City of Aliceville, located at 419 

Memorial Pkway, Aliceville, AL, 35442. The funding would be used to construct a joint police 

and volunteer fire station, both of which exist in disparate locations and in older structures, 

creating a new community facility. This project is a priority because Pickens County does not 

have a hospital, meaning that first responders are often the ones saving a life. The Aliceville 

Police Department and Volunteer Fire Department are essential tools, and a joint building would 

help first responders act more immediately, cohesively, and efficiently to the community.  

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

     

 

Terri Sewell 

Member of Congress (AL-07) 
 

 

 


